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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
[date] February 2011
The Hon Robert McClelland MP
Attorney-General
Parliament House Office 

Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Dear Attorney,
Universal Periodic Review (UPR): Implementation of the recommendations
[name of organisation] refer to Australia’s first Universal Periodic Review (UPR) by the United Nations Human Rights Council on 27 January 2011. 
[option: insert a bit of information about your organisation]
We congratulate the Australian Government (the Government) on its first Universal Periodic Review (UPR) by the United Nations Human Rights Council on 27 January 2011. 
We note that more than 30 of the 145 recommendations made to improve human rights in Australia referred specifically to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.
 A copy of the recommendations referring to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples is enclosed. 
In addition, we note that a significant number of other recommendations relating to Australia’s legal framework, policing, places of detention, discrimination, equality, prevention of violence and child protection all impact on Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.
The human rights of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples have been disrespected and violated in Australia for far too long. The UPR has brought these human rights violations to the attention of the international community who share our concerns and agree that the Government must act urgently to address this unacceptable situation.
In relation to the recommendations impacting on Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples, we urge the Government to:

1. accept all recommendations made during the UPR;

2. provide reasons for any recommendations that might be rejected;

3. engage directly with Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples and organisations, about how to implement these recommendations;
4. adequately resource Aboriginal organisations to strengthen capacity to assist in this engagement process; and

5. create a UPR implementation committee to coordinate the Government’s activities in this area that includes adequate representation of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to ensure the community can easily access Government representatives and directly feed into these processes. 
We look forward to the Government taking immediate steps to protect and respect the rights of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.
Please contact [name and number of contact person] if you wish to discuss this further.
Yours faithfully,
[name of person/organisation]
CC.
The Hon Julia Gillard MP, Prime Minister

The Hon Jenny Macklin MP, Minister for Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs


The Hon Kevin Rudd MP, Minister for Foreign Affairs
� See the Working Group Draft Report that lists all of the recommendations, �HYPERLINK "http://lib.ohchr.org/HRBodies/UPR/Documents/Session10/AU/Australia-A_HRC_WG.6_10_L.8-eng.pdf"�http://lib.ohchr.org/HRBodies/UPR/Documents/Session10/AU/Australia-A_HRC_WG.6_10_L.8-eng.pdf� 






